No. 2476

City of Crestline
100 N. Seltzer St., Crestline, Ohio 44827
Ph.: 419-683-3800 Fax: 419-683-4205
www.crestlineob.com

Joseph Polito Mayor

Tyson Quail Esq. Safety Survice Director

RECEIVED-DOCKETING DIV

2008 AUG 19 PM 5: 25

04-1145-CA-GAG

Marc R. Milliann Asst. Safety Service Director

PUCO

This is to certify that the images appearing are an accurate and complete reproduction of a case file document delivered in the regular course of business.

Technician 500 Date Processed 8/20/08 Date Processed

Thank you,

Edit.

□ Urgent

☐ Far Review

☐ Pisase Comment

□ Рнозве Reply

□ Please Recycle

, S

614-466-0313

햜

Edith Binford

Phones

g

8/19/2008

Š

Pages: 4 (including cover sheet)

France Tyson Quai

Crestine's Motion for Extension

e-mailed to you.

If you need anything else, please contact me.

Please find attached the cover letter, and motion and memorardum that was

Tyson Quail, Safety Service Director

Fax 419-683-4205 Phone 419-583-3800 tquail@crestlinech.com



City of Crestline

100 N. Seltzer St., Crestline, Ohio 44827 Ph.: 419-683-3800 Pax: 419-683-4205 www.crestlingob.com Joseph Polito Mayor

Tyson Quail Esq. Safety Service Director

Marc R. Mislima Asst. Safety Service Director

August 18, 2008

Edith Birrford CRNGS Certification Mngr. PUCO 180 East Broad Street Columbus, Ohio 43215-3793

Dear Ms. Binford,

Please find affached the Motion for Extension and Memorandum in Support of the Motion.

If you should have any questions, please contact me at the above listed phone number.

Sincerely

Tyson Quail

Crestline Safety-Service Director

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION OF OHIO

In Re: City of Crestfine's Natural Gas)	PUCO Case No. 04-1145-GA-GAG
Governmental Aggregation Renewal	}	Motion for Extension of the Certificate
Certificate	}	Expiration Date

NOW, comes the City of Crestline, Ohio, by and through its Safety Service Director, Tyson Quail, and asks that PUCO grant to the City of Crestline an extension of the Certificate Expiration Date. Pursuant to 4901:1-27-03 OAC, if the extension is not granted the City of Crestline will not be able to contract for, or supply competitive retail natural gas service to its citizens. Therefore, the City of Crestline prays that this Motion is well taken and granted. A Memorandum in Support of this Motion is attached and made a part hereof.

Respectfully submitted,

Tyson Quail, Esq.

Safety-Service Director, Crestline

<t-

Ο.

MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT OF MOTION

OAC 4901:1-27-02 allows a governmental entity to apply in order to become a governmental aggregator to offer or provide competitive retail natural gas service. The City of Crestline applied and was granted to be a governmental aggregator in 2003, pursuant to OAC 4901:1-27-06.

A governmental aggregator must re-apply to have its certification renewed no later than thirty days before the expiration of the aggregator's certificate, but no earlier than one hundred and twenty days. OAC 4901:1-27-09. The City of Crestline's certification is set to expire on August 19, 2008. The renewal application must have been filed before July 20, 2008. The City of Crestline filed its renewal application on August 8, 2008.

The City of Crestline asks that the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio grant an extension on the City of Crestline's certification expiration date listed on its certificate. The reasons for the extension are that the City of Crestline's former Safety-Service Director, Gene Toy, resigned in late January, 2008. His assistant, Marc Milliron, filled as much of this position as possible until the Mayor appointed someone to fill the vacancy. The Mayor filled the position on February 25, 2008.

Due to not immediately knowing the City of Crestline was a governmental aggregator of natural gas service, the new Safety-Service, Tyson Quail, did not file in a timely manner with PUCO the renewal of the City of Crestline's certificate.

Also, the City of Crestline is advised by Terry Leach with Amp-Ohio concerning its aggregator certificates. Mr. Leach was unaware of Mr. Toy's resignation from the City of Crestline. Mr. Leach had been sending e-mails to Mr. Toy in order for the City to renew its certificate. However, Mr. Leach's e-mails were never received. Upon learning that Mr. Quail is now the Safety-Service Director of Crestline, he immediately sent the appropriate documents to Mr. Quail, which were executed. Unfortunately, the documents were filed with PUCO too late.

Due to the administration change that occurred within the City of Crestline, the City asks that it be granted extension on its certification expiration date so that the City can file its renewal application before thirty days of the expiration date on the certificate.

Respectfully submitted,

Tyson Quail, Esq.

Crestline Safety-Service Director